TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON

EAST HAMPTON CT 06424

BOARD OF FINANCE

Special Budget Meeting – Public Hearing
Monday, April 4, 2011
7:00 PM High School Library
Meeting Minutes

Members Present: Thomas J. O’Brien, George Pfaffenbach, Patience R. Anderson, Timothy S. Csere, Matthew D. Walton and Maria Peplau.  
Other Attendees: Finance Director Jeff Jylkka, Interim Town Manager Robert Drewry, Town Council members, Superintendent of Schools Judith Golden, Board of Education members and other town officials and members of the public and media.
1.-2. Chairman Walton called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the pledge of 

        allegiance.

3. 2011-2012 Budget Presentation.  Jeffery Jylkka presented the Town Manager’s Draft Budget.  The proposed mill rate is 26.03 which is an increase of 1.05 mills.  The proposed tax increase is .85%.  (See Attached Draft Budget)  Mr. Jylkka also explained the effect of the revaluation on the upcoming budget.
4. Public Remarks on the 2011-2012 Budget.  
Richard Gosselin, 23 Hills Avenue, asked what the mill rate was for 2010-2011.
5. Discuss 2011-2012 Budget.  BOF members stated they would like to see no increases in spending and for the town to find ways to reduce where it can.  Discussions of proposed cuts to the proposed budget ranged from $242,000 to $450,000.  It was also discussed to send the proposed budget as is to the voters and let the taxpayers decide what they want.  Some members stated that a 0% increase will not help the town move forward.
6. Public Remarks on the 2011-2012 Budget.  
Richard Gosselin, 23 Hills Avenue, stated that he doesn’t understand why the BOF can’t find a 0% increase and why the BOE’s budget is always going up.
Joanne Barmasse, 6 Tiffany Court, stated that the teachers gave a lot back last year and that they won’t give concessions next year.  She feels that cutting the budget too low may lead to backlash and won’t get the votes.

Don Coolican, 18 West Lane, stated the he voted to have a smaller BOE budget, feels the BOE can work with less money.

Roger Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, feels the town is going backwards and agrees to put the proposed budget out to the people.

Cynthia Abraham, 47 Clark Hill Road, agreed that the budget should go out to the people but if cuts are made, they should be done equally and not just with the BOE.  She also feels the schools are doing a great job with the money they have.

Melissa Engel, 7 Markham Road, agreed with Mr. Coolican but would also like to know how much money is saved with special education.  She feels the taxpayers need to know how much.  Also stated that the proposed budget must be lowered due to economic times.

Judith Golden, Superintendent of Schools, provided Ms. Engel with a figure of $1.3M in savings over several years by providing special education.

Mrs. Heidel, agreed with Mr. Coolican but would like to have an idea of the proposed budget and doesn’t want to see a number thrown at the people.  Taxpayers are not sure of what the correct number should be. 
7. Adjournment

A motion was made by Matthew Walton, seconded by Timothy Csere to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 p.m. Motion approved 6-0.

Submitted, 
Jennifer Magro

Recording Secretary

